06/07/10

10-01-00
THE SENATE
STATE OF NEW YORK

0910

RANKING MINORITY MEMBER
ENERGY
DEPUTY MINORITY WHIP



SENATOR
MICHAEL F. NOZZOLIO
54TH DISTRICT

COMMITTEES
FINANCE
JUDICIARY
CRIME VICTIMS,
CRIME & CORRECTION
INVESTIGATIONS &
GOVERNMENT OPERATIONS

RACING, GAMING & WAGERING TRANSPORTATION

June 2, 2010

Chad Hume, Director
New York State Department of Public Service
Office of Telecommunications
Agency Building #3 – Empire State Plaza
Albany, New York 12223

Dear Mr. Hume:

As the New York State Senator representing the 54th Senate District, it is my pleasure to offer my full support to the Town of Farmington's application to the Public Service Commission to retain a Public Interest Payphone (PIP) outside the Farmington Town Hall.

As numerous public officials and citizens have also testified, a public telephone at this location is an important safety measure for travelers, park users and in any number of critical instances where a cell phone may not be available in an emergency. Maintaining an accessible telephone is a matter of public safety.

Again, I reiterate my unequivocal support for permanent PIP status for the payphone at the Farmington Town Hall and I urge a positive determination to this request.

With best wishes.

Sincerely,

Michael F. Nozzol

Senator, 54th District

MN/kcn

RECEIVED

C.C. Honorable Theodore Fafinski. NY 13148 • (315) 568-9816 • FAX: (315) 568-2090 Albany: Room 413, Legislative Office Building, Albany. NY 12247 • (518) 455-2366 • FAX: (518) 426-6953

Toll Free # 1-888-568-9816

www.nozzolio.nysenate.gov • nozzolio@senate.state.ny.us